


Minutes of Aboyne Ladies Committee Meeting
Wednesday 10th June 2020
1 Welcome
Carmeen welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2 Apologies
None
3 Approval of Minutes
The Minutes of Meeting of 13th May were approved by Tammie seconded by Val.
4 Matters arising from Minutes

5 Reports

Captain’s Report
I am currently working urgently on re entering fixtures on BRS consequence of reconfigured timesheets due to covid... This is an essential part of preparation for Phase 2 and for return to competitive golf.  I am liaising with the other Captains on adjustments to the fixture list and BRS fixtures are being updated
We held a mini meeting on Wed 27 May and agreed I would contact Brechin re the Outing and ask for a refund. We discussed postponing Capt v Vice Capt to a later date. It was felt that Club Champ should go ahead with the reduced number of qualifying rounds. Must elect which 2 out of the 4 days of qualifying rounds you play.
Following the return to golf I have had requests from several ladies who have now been added to the WhatsApp group.
Council Matters
I and other Council members have been working furiously behind the scenes to prepare the club for the return to golf. As well as reading reams of relevant documentation, guidelines, updates from the Scottish Government, UK government and Scottish Golf, R&A and PGA we have been keeping abreast of what other golfing Unions in the British Isles are doing. We also kept ourselves informed of how other clubs were approaching matters. 
This all helped inform our decisions on the way forward chosen by Aboyne Golf Club. Numerous Zoom meetings were held, both with full Council and only section captains and of course there was a seemingly endless stream of emails. We issued communications to the membership accordingly to keep them informed. Happily we returned to golf albeit with the necessary precautions and restrictions on Friday 29th May, a gloriously hot day.
With Fraser Dunlop’s departure some of his workload is by necessity also being carried out by Council, including myself, which requires learning many new tasks.
The new membership category ‘Play More Golf’ is under discussion at Council as to what competitions they could be entitled to enter under this membership and the view is that they should be able to enter competitions but would not be eligible to win silverware.  This was discussed amongst the Ladies Committee and it was decided that competition fees should be less and should be paid by BACS and that this category would not be able to compete for silverware. £10 was agreed as the fees for PMG members compared with £20 for full members and £6 for entry 9 hole competitions only. 
Council are continuing to work on other areas including competitions and guidelines from Scottish Government are awaited, i.e. regarding counting competitions.  2-balls are being played currently with a move to 3-ball a possibility if this is authorised.    The committee discussed at length whether Ladies competitions should be based on a draw or whether Ladies should play with the same person each competition for the time being.  Opinion was divided on this and a vote was taken with 5 in favour of a draw and 2 against.    Of note, the first scheduled competition on 20th June is a ‘no-draw’ competition.  
Other
Sadly, we learned that Maryla Sime’s father has died after a long period of illness and a card has been sent from on behalf of the ladies.
I have also been responding to requests from the Junior section to assist with pairing them up with full members so that they can play during the Club’s Covid restrictions.
Competition Secretary
Following Scottish Government Guidelines. Social Golf has returned as of 28th May 2020
Competition Golf is expected to return after the 18th June therefore first Ladies competition will be on Saturday 20th June.
Under current guidelines score cards should be submitted electronically 
Initially as agreed with Ladies Captain the competition will be closed by the Competition Secretary and a guideline will be written to allow other committee members to close competitions as required.
Carmeen and I have looked at Ladies Fixture List and made changes to allow as much silverware to be played for as is possible in the shorter season.
Two Wednesdays and two Saturdays have been identified as Club Championship eligibility dates. 
Carmeen reminded the committee that the commencement of competitions is still dependent on being given the go-ahead from Scottish Government.
Carmeen requested Liz provide a list of those ladies who had already paid competition fees and undertook to remind those who have not yet paid and are wanting to play competitions of the need to pay the fees prior to the first competition.  She will also inform the ‘Play More Golf’ members of their options for playing competitions.  ACTION:  Liz and Carmeen

Treasurer

Nothing to report

Friendlies/Opens Coordinator

Karen reported that 2 bookings for Friendlies in 2021 had been received:
Aboyne vs Banchory (away) on 1st July 2021
Aboyne vs Peterculter (away) on 2nd August 2021

County Representative

Val reported that actions on County fees had been completed with some ladies requesting refunds.  Val undertook to deposit funds into the Aboyne bank account to cover these and Liz will arrange refunds as required.
ACTION:  Val and Liz

6 Outing

Carmeen had been in touch with Brechin Golf Club who had suggested that we book our outing for 2021 and she wondered if we should do this and leave the deposit with Brechin Golf Club for a booking next year.  This was agreed, with the 11 ladies who had already paid a deposit being given the option of a refund, leave for next year or donate to club.   Liz agreed to undertake this.
ACTION: Liz

7 Fixtures

a.	Ladies Fixtures
Covered in ‘Competition Secretary Report’

b. Competition Fees
Covered elsewhere

8 Return to Golf
Competition set-up on Club V1
This is currently being done by Loraine and she will produce a guide on the procedure for this for others if this becomes necessary.  The sign in time is currently 7 am – 7pm. It was decided that Loraine would sign in and enter players remotely on the morning of play as we do for Opens (this was discussed between Carmeen and Loraine after the meeting and it was felt to be a better solution). .Cards must be sent digitally to the competition closer immediately after playing.  Carmeen will issue a newsletter outlining the procedure for ladies to follow in competitions.   ACTION: Carmeen
9 Suggestion Book/Correspondence

Nothing to report.

10 AOCB

Carmeen thanked all the ladies who had volunteered as starters in the early days of reopening.  Much feedback has been received from ladies highlighting their appreciation of the high standard of the course and the first class job that has been done on maintaining the course in such fantastic order.

11 Date of next meeting

Thursday 9th July at 2.30 pm.

